
Dear Friends in Christ,  

BLOCK PARTY  
Our Block Party is coming up on September 29. Save 
the date. It begins with worship at 10 AM. Cheesy 
shredded chicken sandwiches, brats and hotdogs, salads 
and ice cream sundaes are on the menu. Kurt Weber, 
son of Pastor Karl Weber of  Ottertail and Ash St. John 
will provide music. Be thinking about who you could 
invite to our Block Party! If you are interested in help-
ing, come to our planning meeting on September 19 at 7 
PM. We’ll also need bars, kitchen workers and games 
volunteers on the day of the event.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL  
Sunday School will begin September 8 at 10:30 AM. 
This is for all children age 3 through 6th grade. If you 
are interested in being a helper or sub, contact Dedra  
Zwieg. If you know of someone who might be interest-
ed in Sunday School pick up a flyer or have them sign 
up on the church website.  

CONFIRMATION 
Our new year of confirmation instruction will begin 
Wednesday, September 4, with meetings for students 
and parents. 6th grade and parents will have an informa-
tional meeting at 6:15 PM with Pastor Lee. Regular 
classes will begin September 11 from 3:30-5:00 PM. 
7th & 8th graders and parents will meet with Pastor Lee 
and Vicar Joe at 7 PM on September 4. Class time will 
be determined at the meeting, most likely from 6-7:30 
PM. If you know of any children interested in confirma-
tion, even if they are older then 8th grade, please let me 
know or invite them to the meeting.  

WOMENS BIBLE STUDY 
A Bible Study for women will begin September 9 at 6 
PM. This Monday class will meet in the education 
building. Peggy Winter is the class leader. 

ACT NIGHTS 
Wednesday ACT Nights for grades 9-12 will begin Sep-
tember 18. We will have an activity time at 6:30 PM 
and food, business and topic at 7:30 PM. Plan to come! 
Friends are welcome!  

YOUTH GATHERING 
The LCMS Youth Gathering, held every three years, is 
July 19-23, 2025 in New Orleans. Registration is due by 
October 20. We will have an information meeting for 9-
12 graders and parents on September 22 at 6 PM.  The 
youth gathering is a once in a high school career oppor-
tunity for our youth to be with 20,000 other LCMS 
youth.  Some of the best teachers, speakers and musi-
cians in our church are involved in the youth gathering. 
Immanuel youth have been attending these gatherings 
for over 40 years. I encourage all 9-12 graders and par-
ents to attend the meeting on September 22 and find out 
more about this experience. Registration deadline is Oc-
tober 20.  

3RD GRADE BIBLE NIGHT 
We will be giving Bibles to our 3rd graders and any 
older children who have not received a Bible yet. We 
will have a Bible exploration night for 3rd graders and 
parents on Tuesday, September 24, from 6:30-7:30 PM. 
Bibles will be presented during worship on September 
29.  

PRESIDENT FINNERN TO VISIT 
Our District President, Rev Brady Finnern, is seeking to 
visit as many congregations as possible during his three 
year term as president. Visiting congregations is one of 
the primary responsibilities of district presidents that is 
laid out in our synod by-laws. Pres. Finnern will be with 
us on October 6. This will be a great opportunity to get 
to know him, give input and ask any questions. It is also 
a great opportunity for him to get to know Immanuel 
better.  

FINANCIAL UPDATE 
Needed each month in 2024             $21,848.00 

July Offerings                                                $16,993.70 
August Offerings through August 25            $17,086.00 
Offerings under budget through July 31        $23,002.45 

God’s Blessings, 

Pastor Kirk Lee 

Immanuel Lutheran Church 
 

PASTOR KIRK LEE     Office: 218.338.2511    Cell: 218.639.1947  

Fax: 218.338.5106     Parsonage: 218.338.5351  

Secretary email: immanuel@midwestinfo.net     Pastor email: ilcpp@midwestinfo.net    

Website: www.immanuelparkersprairie.com 

September 2024 
 

A Word from The Pastor 
    



From Vicar Joe’s Desk (Sept. 2024 Update) 

The Previous Month: 

• Thank You All for the warm welcome, love, and support that I have experienced over the past 
month.  From the initial meetings and moving in, to all of the first days that I have had over 
the past month…I have always felt welcomed.   

• There have been some interesting surprises starting from Day One, and they continue to 
happen.  Everything from meeting all of the new people in the area including: an LWML 
meeting at Pastor Winter’s house, meeting the Lind’s and many other people that live and 
work in the area, and even helping during the Rodeo and Fall Festival in Parkers Prairie. 

• Unpacking has started, and yet I still have so much more to do and it is now a question of if I 
will really need the items or not in the next year. 

 

The Current Month: 

• I am excited for cooler weather and hopefully more time that I can spend outside.   
• Other interesting things will be the opportunity to help in teaching 7th grade students in 

Confirmation on Wednesday nights in Parkers Prairie. 
• Sometime during the month of September I plan on starting all of the paperwork for the 

Seminary Side of Vicarage, including brainstorming a few ideas for some community and 
church projects.  If anyone has any questions or ideas please feel free to let me know 
because I am drawing a blank on what I could possibly do. 

 

Looking Forward: 

• Fridays will be my day set aside for Office Hours at Trinity in Carlos, and/or my floating day 
off.  I will work on how to identify that I am in my office, and if you have any ideas please let 
me know how I can be helpful in showing that I am in the office and/or available. 

• I will be starting to do the required Greek Language Labs, I am excited, nervous, and 
frustrated with having to do these.  Excited because I get to hear some familiar voices, and 
nervous because of having to do a language class both remotely and online.  A little 
frustrated because of having to do them, which takes away time from the regular church 
work that is the primary focus of being on Vicarage.  

• I am looking forward to celebrating Thanksgiving, Advent, Christmas, New Years, Lent, and 
Easter. 

 

Bible Verse for September 2024: 

“I can do all things through him who strengthens me.” -Philippians 4:13 



September- October USHERING SCHEDULE 
Following is the schedule for the next two months for ushering, greeting, and acolyting. Greeters will also help 
with the offering. A post card will be sent to you about 10 days ahead to remind you. 
If you cannot serve on your assigned time, please try to find someone to take your place. If that doesn’t work, call 
Arvid Hoppe, 320-766-3904 or Byron Herdman, 701-371-5139 the co-head ushers, if you are scheduled for 
Sunday or midweek; or the church office, if you are scheduled for Saturday. 
In order for these activities to work smoothly please be at church 30 minutes ahead of the beginning of service. 
Arvid or Byron will explain the procedure to you for Sundays and midweek services, Pastor for Saturdays. Thank 
you! 

DATE              USHER           GREETER    ACOLYTE 
 
SEPTEMBER 
1    Gene Moske, Richard Rodenborn  Tony & Tonya Woodworth Family   Aiden Moran 
7    Corey & Holly Wendland          Nolan Wendland 
8    Dave & Peggy Winter                                Don & Shelly Riedel Family Madisyn Fahlin 
14  Ronni Turchin Family             Averyana Hammack 
15  Jake & Amber DeBlieck  Kyle & Megan Barrows     Kellen O’Brien 
21  Trulie Schmidt        Carter Schmidt 
22  Steve & Terri Payne                                  Josh & Brittney Rud Family  Gage Rud   
28  Robin Samuelson    Brendan Koep  
29 (10 AM) Tim & Carol Larson                    Ray & Kathy Caauwe           Lilly Woodbridge 
 
OCTOBER 
5  John & Diane Potratz      Elliana Hammack  
6    Bert & Kathy Pexsa  Marcia Ratajesak Family  Katie Pexsa  
12  Michelle Moats    Rebekah Harstad 
13  Derek & Erin Bolland Family Nathan & Laura Westad Family     Tenley Westad 
19 Jeff Blake        Ryker Springer 
20  Chad & Heidi DeBoer Family                   Lyle & Ines Ashbaugh Tannen Stephan  
26  Sylvia Brunson   Jaeda Porter 
27  Dave & Julie O’Brien Family  Aaron & April Adickes Family  Kaitlyn O’Brien 



September Anniversaries 
Mitch & Stacey Ahlers              9-2-2000 
Steve & Christina Martinson 9-2-1995 
David & Peggy Winter  9-2-1972 
Cody & Kari Tvrdik   9-3-2022 
Greg & Joyce Iverson  9-6-1980 
Gerald & Cindy Petricca 9-6-2014 
Dale & Vicki Downing    9-7-1974 
Corey & Tara Jensen  9-7-2002 
Paul & Maureen Diedrich 9-8-2001 
Greg & Tammy Larson    9-9-2000 
Kris & Amanda Rathcke  9-10-2011 
Sam & Michelle Woida    9-10-1994 
Chad & Erryn Knapp                  9-11-2021 
Alex & Maggie Looker               9-11-2021 
Scott & Ashley Iverson    9-13-2014 
Michael & Missy Wendt 9-13-2003 
Scott & Kristin Gerads  9-17-2022 
Ray & Kathy Caauwe  9-18-1976 
Tim & Becky Lee  9-18-2004 
Fred & Claudia Liljegren 9-20-1980 
Shane & Molly Pauly   9-21-2013 
Kevin & Karis South  9-22-2018 
Lyle & Ines Ashbaugh    9-23-1967 
Jarret & Brooklyn Martinson      9-25-2021 
Josh & Alexandra Wilde 9-26-2020 
Todd & Kayla Gaarsland 9-27-2008 
Ron & Shirley Zaun  9-28-1968 
Jodi & Charlie Klimek    9-30-1989 

September Birthdays 
Jake Martin   9-1 
Mindy Meissner  9-1 
Sheila Schilling   9-1 
Lois Sjobeck   9-1 
Dennis Stende   9-1 
Gabriel Gerads   9-2 
Megan Hansen   9-2 
Kaitlyn Kastner   9-3 
Gage Rud   9-3 
Kim Martel   9-4 
Paislee Mikel                               9-5 
Abby Gappa                                9-6 
Jayden Gylsen   9-6 
Liliana Lammle   9-6 
Anthony Payne   9-6 
Larry Hunter   9-7 
Kylie Jacobson   9-7 
Erin Penrose   9-7 
Rebecca Ahlers   9-8 
Lyle Ashbaugh   9-8 
Aaron Cook   9-8 
Derek Cook   9-8 
CJ Marotto   9-8 
Elizabeth Turchin   9-8 
Kari Tvrdik    9-8 
Rayven Aune   9-9 

Kathy Nelson   9-9 
Karis South   9-9 
Jon Froemming   9-10 
Amanda Krull   9-11 
Graham Larson   9-11 
Sophia Warzecha  9-11 
Heidi Lucht   9-12 
Ralph Samuelson  9-12 
Aubrey Duberowski  9-13 
Brendan Koep   9-13 
Ashlee Mikel   9-13 
Tony Woodworth  9-13 
BJ Dodds   9-14 
Michael Harstad Jr.  9-14 
Tammy Broker   9-15 
Andrew Hunter   9-15 
Deborah Marquard  9-15 
Morgan Lammle  9-16 
Steve Payne   9-16 
Brandon Moats   9-17 
Diane Riedel   9-18 
Corey Wendland  9-18 
BreAnna Johanson  9-19 
Makayla Magney  9-19 
Michael Wendt   9-20 
Mya Adickes   9-21 
Jennessa Fitzgerald  9-21 
Darcy Peppersack  9-21 
Mason Schroeder  9-21 
Hunter Schulke   9-22 
Donna Karger    9-23 
Ken Rauscher   9-23 
Brad Warzecha   9-23 
Erin Bolland   9-24 
Will Dodds   9-24 
Hali Koep   9-24 
Gale Riedel   9-24 
Alisha Kinzle   9-25 
Jeff Blake   9-26 
Brian Schulke   9-26 
Kelsey Somerville  9-26 
Chavous Wendt   9-26 
Dennis Hardekopf  9-27 
Hannah Potratz   9-27 
Sylvia Brunson   9-28 
Robert Curtis Jr.  9-28 
Gary Diekow   9-28 
Gale Iverson   9-28 
James Kastner   9-28 
Jayden Olson   9-28 
Sheena Hachman  9-29 
Darlene Wilke   9-29 
Isaiah Finbraaten   9-30 
Joyce Iverson   9-30 
Arnold Swipies   9-30 

If your September birthday or anniversary is not 
listed, please inform the church office. 



ACT Youth Gathering in Portland and working at Phelps Mill.  

We raised $785 for 
Cabin Lois at our 
annual Salad 
Luncheon.  



IMMANUEL QUARTERLY VOTERS MEETING MINUTES 

July 14th, 2024                    32 MEMBERS PRESENT 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ray Caauwe with an opening devotion by Pastor Lee at 10:33 am.  

The SECRETARY’S REPORT was reviewed. Motion made and seconded to approve. Motion carried 

The BOARD OF FINANCE/TREASURER’S REPORT: The Second Quarter Financial Report and Dedicated Funds reports 
were read. Motion made and seconded to approve. Motion carried. 

The BOARD OF ELDERS reported the following Second Quarter Official Acts: Baptisms: Avery Thompson, Emmett 
Thompson, Reed Thompson, and Letti Masog.  Confirmations: Rebecca Ahlers, Grace Gustafson, Rebekah Harstad, 
Brendan Koep, Jayden Olson, Jaeda Porter, Chloe Rathcke, Carter Schmidt, Ryker Springer, McKayla Vogt, Lillian 
Woodbridge and Zachary Gappa (Adult). Funerals: Sheryl Freudenberg, Joy Kalpin and Irene Appelget.  Weddings: 
Aanika and Avery Wendt, Bridget and Zachary Grewe, Samantha and Dustin Bertram, Abigail and Stuart Rubner.  
Released: Brynlee Greenwood. Transfer In: Bowen Makela from St. James, S. Effington.  Motion was made to approve 
the Second Quarter membership changes and seconded to approve. Motion carried. Reports Special needs offering will 
be September 14-15. Reports induction of our Vicar will be August 11th. Reports they are looking at doing a picture 
directory for our 120th Anniversary. 

The BOARD OF EDUCATION reports that VBS was held June 9-13 with a Celebrate the Savior theme. Over 70 kids 
attended. Reports Sunday School will begin September 8th. Reports Tuesday and Wednesday Bible Classes are studying 
1st John, and that a Women’s study will begin this fall. ACT reports that 10 youth are registered for the Higher Things 
Conference in July in Portland. Phelps Mill and Fall Festival are upcoming fundraisers. 

The BOARD OF EVANGELISM reports that the outdoor sign on Highway 29 by Dodd’s was replaced. Reports there are 
more adult confirmation and new member prospects for this fall. Reports flyers for Sunday School, Confirmation and 
Block Party will be available in August. 

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES reports that the basement bathroom remodel and parsonage landscape/window well projects 
are completed. Reports balcony floor riser work is done, except for carpet and trim work. Reports they are completing 
the parsonage remodel project with new interior doors and trim. Reports they are getting a cost estimate to paint the 
exterior of the old church next year. Recommended that the ERC funds be used for trustee projects. Motion made and 
seconded to approve. Motion carried to move funds. 

The ENDOWMENT COMMITTEE read the Treasurer’s Report. Motion made and seconded to approve. Motion carried. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: Cabin Lois Salad Luncheon is Aug 22nd. Block Party will be September 29th and requests $500 in 
Thrivent Funds to be used for this. Motion made and seconded to approve. Motion carried. Reports Douglas County Fair 
Mission Booth will be August 15th from 3-9pm. Mission Statement: Empowered by God’s Word, we know, love and 
share Jesus Christ. Statement will be on display for the Block Party. Further planning for the mission statement will 
happen this fall.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None 

NEW BUSINESS:  None 

Meeting was adjourned with prayer at 11:03 am 

Secretary, Tiffany Springer 
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Lutheran Island Camp 
Upcoming Events 
September 13th-15th: Parent/Child Horse Camp 
Introducing the first of our fall horse camp programs! This camp is for parents and children to spend 
quality time riding and learning about caring for horses.  
 
September 20th-22nd: Adventurer's Horse Camp 
Introducing the second of our fall horse camp programs! This camp is for 7-8 graders to spend 
quality time riding and learning about caring for horses.  
 
September 26th-28th: Church Worker's Wives Retreat 
The wives of your called and retired church workers (pastors, teachers, vicars, DCEs and DCOs) are 
holding their annual retreat at Lutheran Island Camp. The theme is "Singing the Faith." We are also 
planning devotion time, singing time, and a speaker this year. Christina Joy Roberts, Kantor at Our 
Savior Lutheran Church and School, will join us to share "Glad Hymns Forever!" 
 
For more details about these upcoming events visit our website at islandcamp.org 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

Director's Desk 
What an incredible summer it has been! We welcomed over 1,000 
campers across the causeway, each one bringing their energy, wonder, 
and faith to the Island. It's truly inspiring to see how God is working in 
the lives of so many young people. 
A huge thank you goes out to our amazing summer staff. Their 

dedication, love, and passion for sharing the I am statements of Jesus made all the difference. 
Each day, they poured into the lives of our campers, helping them grow in their faith and 
understanding of who Jesus is. 
As we look forward, we’re excited to announce the start of our ERC (Education and Retreat Center) 
remodel project. Construction will begin right after Labor Day, marking the beginning of a new 
chapter for our camp. This project will enhance our facilities, allowing us to better serve our 
campers and retreat guests for years to come. 
Even with the construction underway, we remain committed to providing meaningful experiences 
this fall. We’ll still be hosting our confirmation retreats and outdoor education programs. The 
sights and sounds of building won’t deter us from our mission of nurturing faith and community! 
As we step into this next season, we ask for your continued prayers and support. Whether it’s 
through volunteering, financial contributions, or simply spreading the word about the exciting 
things happening here, your involvement makes a difference. 
Thank you for being a part of the Lutheran Island Camp family. We can’t wait to see how God 
continues to bless this ministry in the coming months. 

In Christ, 
Stacy Lung  
Executive Director 
 

Quilt Auction numbers are in! 
We are excited to announce that the Quilt Auction (both the Live and 
Online Auctions) brought in over $29,000 this year! Thank you to 
everyone who purchased quilts.  
A BIG thank you goes out to the volunteers on the Quilt Auction 
Committee that make the event possible. We couldn't do it without you!  
 
 
 
 

 

45011 230th St | 218.583.2905       www.islandcamp.org 

 

http://www.islandcamp.org/


   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        August Update 
Summer in the Office  
Hello friends and family! It is crazy to see summer coming to an 
end. At the same time, it is so fun to reflect on all that God has 
done. I am honored to do the work that I do. Thank you for 
partnering with me! This summer has increased my faith and 
passion for seeing the least-reached come to know Jesus, and 
all this has happened here in the States, mostly from an office. 

 

 

 

PAST 
This summer, I have been continuing in the position of leading our admissions department, 
a commitment that I made in the spring for at least the next three years. Seeing what God 
has done in this department over the last few months excites me for what the next few years 
hold. During the summer, I went home and spent quality time with my family. It was a 
blessing to be a part of my sister's wedding and invest in relationships back in Minnesota.  
 

 



PRESENT 
Alongside admissions, I have connected with the Discipleship 
Training School by coaching the students in the gym. Coaching 
is something I am very passionate about. I love using fitness to 
disciple, speaking truth into their lives, and bringing Biblical 
perspective into fitness and body image. I also started coaching 
online fitness classes for missionaries overseas. These classes 
have been a fun way to partner with the nations and encourage 
other missionaries' stewardship of their bodies.   
 

FUTURE 
Our campus here in Colorado Springs runs by a quarterly calendar. In the middle of 
September, we will start our fall quarter, meaning a new staff group in admissions and a new 
DTS running on our campus. This transition is an exciting time but comes with many 
changes. I am also looking forward to going to the Philippines for a national gathering of 
YWAM in the first week of September. This event will be the first global gathering since COVID 
and the passing of our founder (Loren Cunningham).   

Finances 
Living off of support is one of the hardest yet most rewarding parts of my job. It is a 
beautiful representation of God’s design for the body of Christ as I get to partner with 
others and practice dependency on God. It also comes with hardships and frustrations, not 
always knowing how God will provide for the next step. This last week, I lost about 18% of 
my monthly support. Losing that much of your paycheck could influence people to quit 
their jobs, but I know that is not an option. Please be praying for strength, grace, and 
patience in moving forward! 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
• My role. Continuing to dream and not settle for what is. 

• Finances. Grace and patience in bringing my support back up.  

• SBS. Intentionality in prioritizing time to study the Bible.  

• Long Term. Trust in God's plan and timing.  

Our mailing address is: 
Jacy Roste 

505 Popes Bluff Trail 
Colorado Springs, CO 80907 
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Pre-Field Orientation Fun 
Now that we have been back “home” in North 

Carolina for a few weeks, we have been able to 

resettle into our life at JAARS. For Nathan this means 

working in the JAARS Aviation Department. We have 

had some fun aviation-related opportunities recently 

that we want to share with you. 

 

During the spring, JAARS conducts a “Pre-Field 

Orientation” (PFO) for pilots and mechanics. The 

orientees receive instruction from the experienced 

missionaries who work in the JAARS training 

department. Even though Nathan is not participating 

in PFO this year, he is helping where he can. The goal 

of PFO is to prepare the orientees to be able to 

operate in challenging environments on the mission 

field. The culmination of this training is a ten-day-

long Mountain Week. Prior to that event JAARS puts 

on a “production cross country”, which is a 

simulation of a regular day of being a missionary 

pilot. The pilots transport passengers and their cargo 

to various runways and locations, dropping off the 

passengers they were carrying and picking up more. 

We were able to assist with this day as passengers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To simulate a challenge these pilots might face, we 

showed up with Enoch without warning the pilot that 

we were bringing our son. In many countries, a baby 

is considered part of the mother, and it would be 

assumed that where Sarah went, Enoch went as well. 

This was tricky for the pilot as JAARS does not allow 

trainees to fly with minors, so he had to break the 

news to us and we “had to figure out something to do 

with him.” Obviously, this was all for simulation for 

the pilot, so we had already scheduled a babysitter. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The week after the cross country event was the 

beginning of Mountain Week. Nathan was asked to 

attend this trip to serve as part of the “ground crew.” 

He helped to prepare, check, and maintain the 

airplanes and runways. Precise flying is important on 

these more difficult mountain runways, so as ground 

crew, he would communicate with the pilots as they 

were flying, letting them know their take-off and 

landing performance numbers. 

 

The goal is for Nathan to fly in orientation next year 

to get these experiences in the pilot’s seat. However, 

it has been a great experience for him to see things 

from a different perspective than orientees usually 

see. It will be helpful for him to have the perspective 

of a passenger as they are flown with their cargo. 

Nathan will also benefit from working on ground 

crew because he learned what the runways and 

terrain are like, and how it is beneficial to have good 

communication with those on the ground. All of these 

experiences will help him be a better pilot. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Little Federwitz Family 
Aviation Training Experiences 

July 
2024 

Vol 2 no 4 

Nathan and Sarah Federwitz 

 
Getting dropped off with our cargo at a “remote” location 

during Production Cross-Country Day. 

 
Nathan during Mountain Week helping to service the 

aircraft at a grass strip with some of the orientees. 

 
JAARS 2024 Mountain Week Staff and Orientees 
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Nathan’s Solo Flight 
Despite the fact that most of the instructors at JAARS 

are busy this time of year, they were able to carve out 

a little time for Nathan to continue his flight training. 

He has been working towards flying his first solo 

flight in a Cessna 206. This milestone was not like his 

first solo at SMAT with only 12 hours of training. This 

solo privilege is granted to a JAARS trainee when 

they can demonstrate the capability of landing on a 

1200 ft, 2% sloped grass runway here at JAARS. On 

June 15th he soloed in the C206 for the very first time 

on that short grass runway! Enoch and Sarah were 

able to watch him fly, although Enoch could not quite 

stay awake until the end of Nathan’s flight. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Aside from flying, Nathan has been busy assisting 

with various other happenings at JAARS lately. We 

mentioned in our last letter that Nathan would be 

helping with MATA (Mission at the Airport) events 

throughout the summer.  At these events, JAARS 

brings airplanes and helicopters to a small airport 

and offers rides. They also share about the work of 

mission aviation and JAARS. Nathan has helped with 

one event so far, but will continue to work at these 

events through September. His role was to help get 

passengers on and off of the helicopter all day. 

MATAs are great opportunities to share the work of 

missionary aviation with people who may never have 

heard of it before.  

Upcoming Trips and Events 
During July our family will be busy traveling once 

again. First, we will be attending an event in Missouri 

with all Lutheran Bible Translators' missionaries and 

staff for their 60th anniversary. Afterwards, we will 

vacation with some of Sarah’s family. Starting July 

20th, Nathan along with a number of JAARS staff 

including his family, will be working at the JAARS 

booth for the Oshkosh Airshow. Later in the summer, 

Sarah will begin her first linguistics class! Nathan will 

be training to fly with passengers unassisted. 

 

We are already planning our next speaking trip in 

October and November. Please reach out to us if you 

would be interested in inviting our family to visit or 

give a presentation on our work with Lutheran Bible 

Translators and JAARS. We have a number of 

Sundays available as well as midweek opportunities. 

 
Let us run with endurance the race that is set before us, 
looking to Jesus, the founder and perfecter of our faith. 
Hebrews 12:1-2 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
• Praise for a successful Pre-field Orientation class and 

pray that their transition to the mission field is smooth. 

• Praise that Nathan was able to complete his first solo 
flight at JAARS. 

• Pray for our family as we travel throughout the month of 
July. 

• Pray for fruitful conversations and refreshing time with 
our LBT coworkers as we will be seeing many of them in 
July. 

 
  

 
Sarah and Enoch came to congratulate Nathan after his solo. 

 
Nathan and the crew he worked with at the MATA. 

CONTACT US 
Nathan and Sarah Federwitz  

Email : Nathan-Sarah.Federwitz@lbt.org 

Nathan’s cell: 651-202-6091 

Sarah’s cell: 973-906-2299 

CONTRIBUTIONS  

Give online at lbt.org/nsfederwitz 

Lutheran Bible Translators 
PO Box 789  
Concordia MO 64020 

Please make checks payable to Lutheran Bible 
Translators and designate NS Federwitz Ministry 

 

mailto:Nathan-Sarah.Federwitz@lbt.org
https://lbt.org/project/nathan-sarah-federwitz/






SEPTEMBER 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday    Thursday Friday Saturday 

Pastor Lee                             338-5351                                                                         The Lutheran Hour 
Church Office                       338-2511                                       WCCO Mpls 830 6:05 AM                  KWAD Wadena 920/1430 8:30 AM 
Charlie/Jodi Klimek, Cust.   338-2929                                       KXRA Alex 1490/100.3 6:30 AM       KFGO Fargo 790/94.1    7:30 AM 
Vicar Joe                         763-498-1393                                      KWAD Wadena 920/1430 8:30 AM   KPRM Staples 94.7 9:30 AM  
                                                                                                                                  KMRS Morris 1230/107.7 12:30 PM                       

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
  9:00 Worship w Baptism & 
           Communion, also 
           Livestreamed  
10:00 Coffee   
  7:00 Service on Cable Ch 14 

 9:00 Bible 
Breakfast 
 

10 Bible Class at Church & Zoom  
 6:15 6th Grade Confirmation 
Meeting 
7:00 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation 
Meeting 

9:00 Footcare 
1:00 LWML  
2:00 Women’s 
Bible Study 

 7:00 Worship 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
  9:00 Worship, also Livestreamed 
10:00 Coffee 
10:30 Sunday School 
  2:00 St William’s (Pastor Lee) 
  7:00 Service on Cable Ch 14 

6 Women’s 
Bible Study 
7:30 
Dartball   
 

9:00 Bible 
Breakfast 
 
 

10 Bible Class at Church & Zoom  
3:30 6th Grade Confirmation 
6:00 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation 
 

11:00 Windmill 
Ponds 
Communion 
 

 7:00 Worship 
w/Communion, 
special needs 
offering 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
  9:00 Worship w/Baptism & 
Communion, also Livestreamed, 
special needs offering 
10:00 Coffee  
10:30 Sunday School 
  7:00 Service on Cable Ch 14 

                                 LIC BOD Retreat 

6 Women’s 
Bible Study 
 
 
 
 
Fall Pastor 

9:00 Bible 
Breakfast 
 
 
 
  
Conference 

10 Bible Class at Church & Zoom  
3:30 6th Grade Confirmation 
6:00 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation 
6:30 ACT Class                                 

7:00 Block 
Party Meeting 
  

 

 
 

11:00 Shower 
 4:00 Birthday Party 
 7:00 Worship 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
  9:00 Worship, also Livestreamed  
10:00 Coffee  
10:30 Sunday School 
  2:00 St William’s (Vicar Joe) 
  6:00 Youth Gathering Meeting 
  7:00 Service on Cable Ch 14   

 6 Women’s 
Bible Study 
 

9:00 Bible 
Breakfast 
11 St. William’s 
Communion 
6:30 3rd Grade 
Bible Night 

10 Bible Class at Church & Zoom 
3:30 6th Grade Confirmation 
6:00 7th & 8th Grade Confirmation 
6:30 ACT Class                                 

 5 PM ACT 
Oktoberfest 
Food stand 

12:00 ACT Oktoberfest 
Food stand 
7:00 Worship 
w/Communion 

29 30  
  10:00  Block Party Worship,  
             also Livestreamed  
11:00  Block Party Dinner 
  12-2  Block Party Music & Games 
   7:00 Service on Cable Ch 14 

6 Women’s 
Bible Study 
 

 



Immanuel Lutheran Church     
           The Lutheran Church Missouri Synod 

Do you know a child aged 3 yrs.- 6th grade? 
 If so invite them to Sunday School! 

Immanuel Lutheran Church Sunday School will 
begin Sunday, Sept. 8! 

Join us from 10:30-11:30 AM. 
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